PRESS RELEASE
A Day of Records for the Leaden Boot
The Leaden Boot Challenge is a marathon distance (26.2 miles) walk/run with 5800 feet of ascent, making it one of the hardest marathons in the country.  It starts and finishes in the White Peak village of Alstonefield.  This is the third time this event has been held and with a maximum entry of 300 it is set to become a permanent fixture in runners' and walkers' calendars.

Sunday 19th May 2013 was an almost perfect day for the event.  Mostly warm with a cooling breeze, lots of sunshine and white, fluffy clouds to complete the picture of a beautiful day in the Peak District.  It was a day where records were shattered.  The first person home was Damien Thacker in an amazing time of 4 hours and 22 minutes, beating the previous best time by 10 minutes.  Second, was Mark Collinson in 4 hrs 29 mins and 3rd, Jonathan Pitts, last year's winner, in 4 hrs 34 mins.  
Mark Allen from Ashbourne, who has family in Alstonefield, finished in a very respectable 5 hours and was 7th.  The fastest local villager to complete the course was Nick Pope from Wetton and Alstonefield First Responders, who came in 17th and a remarkable achievement from 65 year old Paul Binfield from Alstonefield, who finished in a time of 6 hours and 3 mins.
The fastest woman was Tracey Hayward, who finished in 5 hours and 13 minutes.  She also finished first last year, but beat her personal record by an amazing 13 minutes.  Well done Tracey.  Special mention though should be made of Jenny Mills, a 65 year old "seasoned" runner from Devon, who completed the gruelling course in 6 hours 11 minutes.  Jenny has completed over 150 of these type of challenges and says that this was 'the best yet'.
Alstonefield's vicar, Annie Ballard held a short "Blessing of the Feet" service just before the start of the event.  The Old School Garden where this service was held was crowded with entrants, all hoping and praying that the holy water, splashed onto their boots, would give them an advantage.  It was described as 'rousing, motivational and emotional' by one walker.
Well behaved dogs were allowed on leads for this event and many owners took full advantage of this, being pulled up the hillsides.  The first dog to arrive home, with exhausted owner, was Biscuit, a Staffordshire Bull Terrier.

The slower walkers were also seeing their previous times slashed.  The last person to hobble into the village hall finished in 11 hours 15 minutes, a full hour better than last year
As always, many favourable comments from participants were received: 'we're hooked', 'when you say challenge' you really mean it,  'I'll recommend Leaden Boot to all my running buddies', 'warm welcome and hospitality....fabulous!', 'camaraderie was phenomenal', 'checkpoint ladies were angels', 'reception at the finishing line almost brought me to tears' 'food was excellent', 'the organisation was very impressive and thorough'.   

